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9th June 2023 

Dear Parents, 
 
We hope you had an enjoyable half term break. Now the weather is getting warmer please make sure your 
children come to school with a hat and a drinks bottle. Sun cream can be applied to younger children 
before they come into school and older children may bring in their own cream to apply. 
 
National Children’s Gardening Week 

 
 
We have had a busy start to the week as the children have 
been looking after their vegetables which they have nurtured 
from seed and weeding the raised beds in our Coronation 
Garden.  
 
Watch Us Grow lettuce will be available soon for parents and 
the local community to purchase. Lettuce will also be available 
in our lunchtime salad bar for all the children to eat.  
 
 

 
 
Girl’s Football Tournament 

 
It was a really hot evening yesterday when the 
Year 4, 5 and 6 girls played in a football 
tournament against Wylye Valley Primary 
School and Horningsham Primary School. They 
won their first game 3-0 and second 7-0. We 
are extremely proud of each and every one of 
them.  
The Chilmark Lionesses are bringing it home! 
We have lots of sporting events to look forward 
to with the cricket tournament at Fonthill next 
Thursday, the boys’ football tournament and 
our Sports Day on 23rd June. 

 
 
Reminder Meal Price Increase Due to the considerable running costs with our hot school meal service we 
will have to increase the costs to £3.00 per day from 5th June. We are extremely lucky to have meals 
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cooked on site and this is only possible due to the support from yourselves in ordering hot lunches for your 
child. We hope you will continue to use this so we can maintain the service. 

Enjoy the sunny weekend. 

Mr Smith 

DIARY DATES 2023 
 
Thursday 15th June – Cricket tournament at Fonthill (Years 5&6) 
Thursday 22th June – Boy’s Football Tournament at Wylie (no after school football club) 
Friday 16th June - Sunday 18th June - Friends’ camping weekend 
Friday 23rd June – Sports Day (back up day, in case of bad weather, Friday 14th July) 
Saturday 24th June – Chilmark Village Fete  
Monday 26th June – Year 6 to Chalke Valley History Festival 
Thursday 29th & Friday 30th June – Year 6 Bikeability 
Wednesday 5th July – Step Up Day (Year 6 visit their secondary schools) 
Tuesday 18th July – Visit from The Rt Revd Stephen Lake, Bishop of Salisbury  
Friday 21st July –      Leavers’ service – 11am at the church 
                                    Break Up for Summer Holiday 
Tuesday 5th September – First day back after summer holidays 
Half Term – Monday 23rd October – Friday 27th October (inclusive) 
Friday 15th December – Break up for Christmas Holidays 
 
 

Story Telling at Stourhead - Saturday 10th and Sunday 11th June 
This is a lovely book that Mrs Worth enjoyed sharing with the children.     
Inspired by a true story, Archie’s Apple tells how one boy discovers a new 
variety of apple, whilst walking in nature and hits the headlines around the 
world. Set in the beautiful West Country. Children will also take part in an 
apple-themed art activity.  
10.15am – 11.15 Archie’s Apple Storytime Reading 

 
 
SAFEGUARDING 
 
We take the safeguarding of our children very seriously. The Designated Safeguarding Lead is Mr. Smith 
and the Deputy Designated Safeguarding Leads are Mrs Hale & Miss Murphy. Our safeguarding governor 
is Caroline Marking. 
If you have any concerns about a child, please speak directly to either Mr Smith or Mrs Hale. 


